TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 8th May 2018
Meeting started 6.30pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner
Clerk Adele Waddington

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor John Dransfield
Councillor Ian Hartley

Councillor Ruth Crompton
Councillor David Storey

Councillor Clare Storey Councillor David Barritt
Apologies
Cllr Mark Attwood, Cllr Paul Reyner
Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of the 8th May 2017, were approved and signed correct, 
Proposed by Councillor Robinson, seconded by Councillor D Storey.      

Chairpersons Report

Chairperson Hodgson thanked Adele for her sterling work throughout the year once again; Cllr Dransfield for the vast amount of work he had put into the Neighbourhood Plan; Cllrs D & C Storey for improving the allotments again this last year and to Cllr Robinson for the continued work of the Trawden in Bloom team.
There have been some on-going topics this last year with the Parish Hall conversion, ongoing good reports for the Community Centre, although it is a shame about the lack of progress on the library building and the shoddy repairs of potholes.  There has been a lack of Police coverage in the Parish which the Council have reported to the Police and Crime Commissioner.  When property break-ins have occurred, victims have been given a crime number and no further support.

Cllr Hodgson congratulated Lancashire County Council for the Winter gritting they provided.  Adele to send this onto the Council.

Cllr Hodgson feels that it is important that we take care of our heritage assets and thinks it has been a very successful renovation of the Victorian toilet.

It was good to see that Lancashire County Council have repaired the wall at Spring Garden Villa’s after many years of deteroration.

Accounts of the previous year
The Statement of Accounts (Section 1) contained in the Annual Return for the year ended 31/03/18, presents fairly the financial position of the council and its income and expenditure, or properly presents receipts and payments, as the case may be, for the year ended 31/03/18. Total =£25206 were seen by all members of the Parish Council. £56552 has been spent, and there was £63052 income.  Approved Chairperson Hodgson, Seconded Councillor Dransfield. Put to vote, all in favour.  Cllr Hodgson reminded all member of the Council that any spend must be agreed before any purchase is committed to.

Finance
Adele Waddington reported that the majority of the allotment and garage rents have been paid.  A plan to tackle the late payers will be formulated in the main agenda of the Council meeting, and letters will be sent out.  Some sponsorship payments have not yet been received.  Adele to chase these.
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Borough Councillors Report

The three Pendle Borough Councillors, Cllr White, Cllr Foxley and Cllr Cockburn-Price, have continued to provide support for Trawden’s trail-blazing Neighbourhood Plan.  Despite a disappointing response to the recent consultation, this document, the result of an incredible amount of hard work by Parish Councillors and residents, is a pivotal one for Trawden.  It should give real planning weight to local people’s views in the Village and it should help to protect Trawden from unwanted development, while allowing it to grow organically in the years ahead. 

They have been at the forefront of efforts to get LCC to finally assign lease for the Former Library building to the charity that runs the Community Centre with such conspicuous success.  The next chapter for this neglected building is genuinely exciting and the entire Village awaits the opening of the new shop, Post Office, book and toy swap and IT centre with eager anticipation. 

There have been several highly contentious planning applications in the Village in the last year and the three Borough Councillors have supported the views of the Parish Council and local residents on each one of these occasions at Colne Area Committee. 

The three Borough Councillors have gifted their Colne Area Committee monies to a diverse range of causes in the Village, including: The Trawden Garden Festival, Trawden Forest School, Trawden-in-Bloom and works to improve both The Peace Garden and the Millennium Garden. 

They have been at the vanguard of fighting the long-term Police vacancy to be filled for Pendle Rural at a time of rising crime rates.  Cllrs Foxley and Cockburn-Price secured the temporary sharing of PC Keates with Barnoldswick, but this is not a long-term solution. 

The three Borough Councillors have continued to call for the imposition of a 20 mph speed limit in Hollin Hall and, at time of going to press, have heard that more monitoring will be undertaken by LCC. 

They have also intervened when accusations were made about the removal of the Pack Horse Trail above Wycoller and have attended two site visits with LCC officers.  Work is ongoing to reach a satisfactory compromise for all the users of this historic walking route, cycle path and bridleway. 

They have worked with the inestimable Footpaths Officer, Tom Partridge, to successfully resolve rights of way disputes in the Village. 

Despite much criticism on all sides, they have repeatedly intervened with LCC to ensure that grit bins are refilled and that gritting routes are served.  Similarly, they have relentlessly fought for the increasing numbers of potholes besmirching the Village’s roads to be filled in and have called for some roads to receive wholesale resurfacing.   

Cllr Cockburn-Price has been active with Friends of Ball Grove, both building them a web site: www.ballgrove.org and litter picking. 

Cllr Cockburn-Price has also worked with The Trawden Show Committee, especially on the promotion of the Show and its various annual events. 

Throughout the year, the Borough Councillors have attended and supported key events in the Village, including: Remembrance, Midnight Mass, The Trawden Show, The Trawden Beer Festival, The Trawden Garden Festival and Community Centre events.  They worked very hard to ensure that this year’s Beer Festival would satisfy local residents and Pendle Environmental Health and are disappointed that it now appears this important event is to be postponed and moved from the centre of the Village. 

Throughout the year, they have been on hand to provide advice during Parish Council meetings. 

There remain important issues that will, indubitably, require support from Borough Councillors next year and these include the long-term future and maintenance of Ball Grove Country Park and Nature Reserve, the various conflicting demands of the stakeholders who currently use the Recreation Ground and the importance of protecting the Village’s Conservation Area from degradation.” 
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Any Other business
The Parish Councillors thanked Sarah Cockburn-Price for her support during her Term of Office as Borough Councillor for that past 4 years.
Meeting Closed   6.35pm
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